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Dear Parent/Carer,

OFSTED

After what seems like an eternity our most recent Ofsted report is now available. You can
read it here.

The headline is that we remain a very securely GOOD school. This is fantastic news and
reflects the support that you show for the school, the brilliant conduct of our students and
the passionate and relentless commitment that the staff demonstrate on a daily basis.
Three inspectors visited and were in and out of every ‘nook and cranny’ of the school. It was
very evident at an early stage that we continue to meet good standards and it was
delightful to have conversations about steps that could be taken to ‘level up’.

The inspectors were impressed with our new vision: ‘Every Student Thriving’ and could see
that this has already rooted itself in our daily practice. It was also a delight to see parents
commenting on this. They also commented on how well our new fundamentals have been
established by the staff and this could be seen consistently in lessons.

The parent view was also very positive. You can check this out by visiting the parent view
website. SEN satisfaction has increased significantly since the last inspection and the
percentage of children experiencing some form of bullying has reduced.

I think the opening lines in the section entitled ‘What is this school like to attend?’ sum up
everything that is fundamental to our ethos:

“Pupils are happy here and are welcoming to visitors. The behaviour and
relationships are very positive, both in lessons and in social time. The school
has a family feel and its vision of ‘every student thriving’ underpins all its
work. Its work with vulnerable pupils is extremely well coordinated and
valued by pupils and parents alike. This contributes to the school’s highly
inclusive and supportive culture.”

These lines make me very proud indeed and they should make YOU proud as well. Schools
were built to serve their immediate and local communities. John Colet has fiercely
maintained its independence and as a result we have retained our uniqueness and
progressive spirit. Your support as parents and carers is crucial to our position in the
educational landscape and we thank you for this continued support (even during the
difficult times!).

Like all institutions we can always improve and as we look into the future we feel that we
now have three to four years where we can challenge ourselves to raise the bar further. This
may involve some transformative thinking but I am now in a position, after just over a year,
where I can consult on a much grander scale when formulating the next three year plan.
The work on getting to great will start in the summer.

Take care - Mr Brierly
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aQq79XYA7ptnPHI23cMV8mbmj0h5UMpq/view?usp=drive_link
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REMINDERS & NOTICES
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Year 12 Consultation evening - Thursday 21 November
Year 11 Mocks begin - Wednesday 27 November
Year 13 Mocks begin - Thursday 12 December
Xmas Concert - Thursday 19 December

CURRENT VACANCIES

● Learning Support Assistants
● Business Studies Teacher

Please check our website for further details here.

PARKING - REMINDER

A PLEA : Please could you ensure that you do not park in or block access to the
Wendover Health Centre. IT IS NOT A DROP OFF ZONE and car issues are beginning to
impact significantly on the centre’s ability to operate effectively. Thank you.

SAFEGUARDING SPOTLIGHT

SEXTORTION
Young people are more vulnerable than ever due to the amount of time they typically spend
online. With this in mind, the National Crime Agency (NCA) has, earlier this week sent an alert
out to all schools nationally regarding “sextortion” and its prevalence. Please see this link for
further information.

SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION

If parents have any concerns about this
practice or, believe that any young person
at John Colet School might be at risk, then
please do contact one of the members of
our Safeguarding Team via

safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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https://www.johncolet.co.uk/about/vacancies/
https://www.nationalcrimeagency.gov.uk/news/nca-issues-urgent-warning-about-sextortion
mailto:safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS : Click HERE for practical tips
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1BGNIC28nBEN6TY6J625ZyFD8gtQVJAW_/view?usp=sharing
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ROAD SAFETY WEEK

Monday 18
th
November to Friday 22

nd

November is

National Road Safety week

Six children are killed or seriously injured on UK roads every day and road traffic injuries are the
main cause of death among young people across the world.

Every educational provider on our school campus is committed to keeping the roads on and
around our buildings as safe as possible. We have noted more and more near misses on our
campus and we fear it is only a matter of time before there is a serious accident if unauthorised
vehicles continue to gain access. We regularly note irresponsible driving and inconsiderate
parking and this puts all campus users in danger.

We believe that every young person has the right to take a safe and healthy route to and from
their place of education each day. During the week commencing 18th November there will be a
greater staff presence at the barriers and on the campus road in our attempt to challenge those
who are gaining unauthorised access. We hope to be joined by representatives from
Buckinghamshire Council as well as parking enforcement officers to help us reinforce this
message.

We would like to take this opportunity to remind you:

● Only authorised vehicles and delivery vehicles are permitted to drive onto the campus
● Vehicles should not be parked on double yellow lines, hatched areas or footpaths at any

time – any vehicle must be parked in a marked bay
● Vehicles must not tailgate at barriers in an attempt to gain access
● There is a strict 10 mph speed limit in force on campus and that vehicles must be driven

with care, giving way to pedestrians

By working together, we aim to make the campus a safer place for all children and young people.

If you would like to get involved, please contact the appropriate educational provider directly.

Wendover Swimming Pool
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CHRISTMAS DINNER
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COMMUNITY SUPPORT
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FREE ON-LINE YOUTH SUPPORT FROM BUCKS
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